COMMENTS OF THE NATIONAL HOUSE OF TRADITIONAL LEADERS ON THE REFORM OF CUSTOMARY LAW OF SUCCESSION AND REGULATION OF RELATED MATTERS BILL
1. The Reform of Customary Law of Succession and Regulation of Related Matters Bill was referred to the National House by parliament. The Bill has been classified as a section 76 Bill and a Bill falling within the ambit of section 18(1) of the Traditional Leadership and Governance Framework Act, 2003 (Act No 41 of 2003)
2. The Bill emanates from an investigation by the South African Law Reform Commission and various Constitutional Court decisions which declared the principle of male primogeniture incompatible with the Bill of Rights.

3. The National House of Traditional Leaders has a duty in terms of its founding principles to promote nation-building, harmony and peace amongst our people while at the same time enhancing the cultures and traditions of our people. In this regard therefore the House is against discrimination of any form.
4. While we respect the supremacy of the constitution, especially its protection of the right to culture, we note sadly the current Eurocentric development of our jurisprudence led by jurists trained and initiated in the Roman-Dutch legal system which our people are forced to accept as common law. Common to who?

5. Our cultures are comprised of value systems and belief systems which ground our viewpoints and are central to all our concepts including our concept of family.

6. We are however not naïve of the recent competing value systems which are advocated by various institutions and ingrained into the minds of our children through various media in order to sustain such values while eroding the essence of an African family.

7. We submit that our cultures have always been innovative and dynamic but suffered stagnation and infiltration through the imposition of various apartheid and oppressive legislations which have today demonized African culture and clouded it with many stereotypes. 

8. Our role as an institution therefore, is to unleash the innovative potential of our cultures and traditions. But in order to do this we need a legislative environment that is committed to the restoration of Africa’s dignity. Thus merely dealing with one piece of legislation will not sufficiently address the broader issues of such restoration.
9. We therefore agree with the Bill in as far as it confirms our position that our culture should protect the weakest and the vulnerable of our people, mostly women and children, especially during the dark days of the aftermath of their husbands’ passing on.

10.  We must also caution that legislative reform only will not sufficiently address the immoral tendencies of both men and women to abandon their social responsibilities towards the families of those who have passed on. We need to develop programmes that are aimed at educating our people around issues of moral regeneration.   
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